
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
  

 
 

 

     

      

            

               

            

          

  

                  

        

       

               

  

                

  

   
  
    
  
 

   
  
   
   
 

  

                           C17-382
 

--IN SCHOOL COMMITTEE--

December 5, 2017 

ORDERED: 

That whereas how siblings are assigned to immersion programs should be aligned with the 

district goals of supporting families and prioritizing sibling togetherness in schools, beginning with the 

January 2018 Lottery for new students entering CPS in the 2018-2019 school year, the internal JK to K 

transfer program from King Ni Hao to King Chinese Immersion and King Open to King Open Ola will be 

eliminated. This means that JK students registering for the 2018 Lottery for school year 2018-2019 will 

not have the opportunity to transfer for their K year between programs at King and King Open during their 

2019-2020 school year. 

Furthermore, all internal transfer rules in place for the two programs at the time of the 2017 

Lottery for the 2017-2018 school year will govern the current JK to K transfer rights for internal transfers 

between King Ni Hao and Chinese Immersion and King Open and Ola. This means that current JK 

students in King Ni Hao and King Open retain their internal transfer rights for their K year for the 2018-

2019 school year. 

Further, that the administration will work to ensure that all siblings affected by the internal 

transfer policy be assigned to their siblings’ school for the 2018-2019 school year (second reading). 

A true copy:
 
Attest:
 

Dosha E. Beard
 
Interim Executive Secretary to the School Committee
 

c:	 Ms. Nolan 
Superintendent 
Ms. MacFarlane 
Ms. Sampson 
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